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September 20, 2012
The Honorable Scott DesJarlais

U.S. House of Representatives

413 Canon Office Building

Washington, DC 20515

Fax: 202-226-5172
Dear Representative DesJarlais:

The Fleet Reserve Association (FRA) supports the “Andrew P. Carpenter Tax Act” (H.R. 5044) that amends the Internal Revenue Code to exclude from gross income any amount attributable to the discharge of student loan indebtedness of a veteran who died as a result of a service-connected disability.


The legislation is named after Marine Lance Corporal Andrew Carpenter, who lost his life while serving his country in Afghanistan. Prior to deployment, Andrew had taken out an education loan. After learning that he had been killed in action, the company administering the loan agreed to completely forgive the debt, however, Andrew’s family received a 1099-C form from the Department of Education informing them that the debt discharged would be factored into their gross taxable income for that year.

The Association appreciates your leadership on this issue. The FRA point of contact is John Davis, Director of Legislative Programs, at the above numbers or (john@fra.org).


Sincerely,


JOSEPH L. BARNES

National Executive Director
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